
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
 

AUDIT OF ACCOUNTS YEAR ENDED 31ST MARCH 2024 
NOTICE OF CONCLUSION OF AUDIT 

 

The Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015  

Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014 

 
Notice is hereby given under Regulation 16(1) of the Accounts and Audit Regulations 
2015, our external auditors Grant Thornton have concluded their audit of the statement 
of accounts for the year ended 31 March 2024. 
 
A local government elector for any area to which the accounts relate may inspect and 
make copies of: 

a) the statement of accounts prepared by the authority, 

b) the local auditor’s certificate that the audit of the authority’s accounts including 

that statement has been completed, 

c) the local auditor’s opinion on the statement of accounts, and 

d) any recommendation relating to the authority or an entity connected with it. 

 
The Audit Completion Certificate has been received and has been published within the 
2023/24 Accounting Statement on the Council’s website here 
http://www.solihull.gov.uk/About-the-Council/Performance-
spending/councilspending/financialdocuments.   
 
These documents are available for inspection and copying by a local government elector 
during normal office hours, at Solihull Council, Resources Directorate, Council 
House, Manor Square, Solihull, West Midlands, B91 3QB. 
 
 
Should anyone have any questions about the 2023/24 Accounting Statement or if you 
would like a copy, please call 0121 704 6904 or email corporatecontrol@solihull.gov.uk  
 
 
Signed by: 
 
[Sam Gilbert] 
 
19 August 2025 
 
S Gilbert 
Assistant Director of Finance & Property Services 
Deputy S151 Officer 
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